
Visitors & New Parishioners 
We warmly welcome you to our parish family. Thank you for coming to worship with us. 

October 12, 2025 

Living Our Faith, Sharing Our Joy 

Weekend Mass/Service Schedule 
St. Francis-Pier Willow     Saturday 4:00PM 
St. Mary-Tomahawk     Saturday 6:00PM 
St. Augustine-Harrison       Sunday 8:00AM 
St. Mary-Tomahawk       Sunday 9:30AM 
St. Mary-Tomahawk     Sunday 11:00AM* 
*Memorial Day Weekend—Labor Day Weekend Only 
 

Weekday Mass/Service Schedule 
St. Augustine-Harrison       Tuesday 8:30AM 
St. Mary-Tomahawk  
Nursing Homes      Thursday 9:15AM 
St. Mary-Tomahawk          Friday 8:45AM 
 

Rosary 

St. Augustine-Harrison         Sunday 7:25AM 
St. Augustine-Harrison       Tuesday 8:00AM 
St. Mary-Tomahawk Wednesday 8:15AM 
St. Mary-Tomahawk           Friday 8:00AM 

Parish Offices 
 

ST. MARY 
320 E. Washington Ave, Tomahawk WI 54487 
Phone 715-453-2878 
Website: www.stmaryschurchtomahawk.com 
Hours: Monday—Wednesday 8:00AM-3:30PM 
             Thursday—CLOSED 
             Friday 8:00AM-3:30PM 
 

ST. AUGUSTINE 
N10090 County Rd B, Tomahawk, WI 54487 
Phone 715-453-2561 
Fax 715-453-4813 
 

ST. FRANCIS OF ASSISI 
5209 Willow Road, Tripoli, WI 54564 
Please note: There is no office at this location, 
please see St. Mary Parish Office. 

Adoration with Reconciliation 
St. Mary-Tomahawk 
Following 8:45AM Mass on Fridays 
First Saturdays at 9:00AM 
 

Devotion to the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
with Adoration & Reconciliation 
St. Mary-Tomahawk 
Following 8:45AM Mass on first Fridays 
 

Reconciliation 
St. Mary-Tomahawk 
Saturdays at 9:00AM* 
St. Francis-Pier Willow 
Saturdays at 3:30PM* 
 

Anointing of the Sick 
St. Mary-Tomahawk 
Following 9:30AM Mass on Sundays* 
 

*or by appointment (715-453-2878) 
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GENERAL INFORMATION 
Mission Statement 
Our Catholic Communities are committed to be an extension of the universal Catholic church by 
daily living of the teachings of Jesus Christ for the spiritual growth of all in our parish and 
community. 

Reflection 
The reflection for the week can be found on our website at www.stmaryschurchtomahawk.com. 

Sacraments & Faith Formation 
Sacrament of Baptism 
We ask that parents of a child to be baptized contact the parish office to arrange attendance of a 
Baptismal Preparation Class. Please note that it is not necessary to wait until the child is born to 
make arrangements. 
 

Sacrament of Matrimony 
Anyone seeking to set up a wedding must contact Fr. Aloysius, our pastor, at least 6 months prior 
to the marriage. Wedding guidelines are available at www.stmaryschurchtomahawk.com. 
 

Sacrament of Anointing the Sick 
Please call the parish office to notify us of the people who are in need of this care. This 
Sacrament is also available to those who wish to receive it after the 11:00AM Mass on Sunday. 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
(Confession) is celebrated individually each Saturday at 9:00AM. Individual times can be arranged 
at any time by calling the parish office. 
 

Faith Formation 
The Sacraments of First Holy Communion and First Reconciliation take place during 2nd Grade. 
Confirmation Preparation begins in 9th grade and takes place on Sundays. Students are confirmed 
in the fall of either 10th or 11th Grade. Classes for Grades K-8 are on Wednesdays. 

Pray For All the Priests of our Diocese: 
Each week we are asked to pray for all the Priests of our Diocese. The monthly calendars are 
available at catholicdos.org/chancery-bulletin. 

ST. MARY’S PARISH SCHOOL 
715-453-3542 
Website: www.stmarysschool.biz 
Principal: Juanita Skubal 
Email: smsprincipal@stmarystudents.com 
Secretary: Katie Rossiter 
Email: smsoffice@stmarystudents.com 

 
Respect Life Committee 
715-302-4815 
Chairperson: Patti Baacke 
Email:Pattibaacke@yahoo.com 

Your Gifts & Talents 
are Needed! 
Become a volunteer 
Call 715-453-2878 

God Bless You! 

Parochial Administrator 
Fr. Aloysius Royan Anthony 
pastor@smctomahawk.com 
 

ST. AUGUSTINE 
715-453-2561 
Parish Coordinator 
Kathy Voermans           715-453-3395 
Email: kathy.staugustinechurch@yahoo.com 
Deacon 
Dan Towle           715-453-2848 
Email: dtowle55@gmail.com 
RCIA 
Deacon Dan Towl e          715-453-2848 
Cemetery Sexton, Mark Voermans 
Pastoral Council Chair, Mike Smith 
Financial Council Chair, Jim Evers 
Maintenance Chair, 
Matt Voermans           715-612-0376 
 

715-453-2878 
Parish Secretary, Tracy Benaszeski 
Email: smparishoffice@smctomahawk.com 
Finance/Business Manager, Laura Reiter 
Email: finance@smctomahawk.com 
Director of Music & Liturgy, Janice Huseby 
Email: jhuseby@smctomahawk.com 
Coordinator of Religious Education/ 
Youth Ministry, Laura Reiter 
Email: dreyouth@smctomahawk.com 
Deacons 
David Bablick           715-224-3472 
Russell Cabak           608-797-2277 
Cliff Eggett           715-453-5217 
Bernie Lyngdal (Retired)                             
OCIA 
Deacon David Bablick          715-224-3472 
Kathy Ramassini           715-453-3822 
Parish Nurse Ministry 
Ann Jelinek RN, PN          715-453-4573 
 

Cemetery Sexton 
Matt Wohlt           715-453-7030 
Pastoral Council Chair, Mary Bailey 
Financial Council Chair, Scott Swenty 
Endowment Fund Advisory Board President, 
AJ Theiler           715-453-0010 
 

ST. MARY’S THRIFT CELLAR 
715-453-2878 
Hours: 
 Tuesday        4:00PM-7:00PM 
 Wednesday      9:00AM-3:00PM 
 Friday       9:00AM-3:00PM 
 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: 
Information for the parish bulletin must be in 
St. Mary’s parish office by 8:00AM on Tuesday. 

Tucker Van Ryen 
Melinda Meyers 
Christine Taylor 
Margaret 
   Congdon 
Joan McCormick 
Dan Bassett 
Charlene Marks 
Evelyn Brown 
Nicholas 
   Peterson 
Steve Malin 
Vivian Mitchell 
Joann Meyers 
Marlene Erickson 
Jim Witucki 

Jean Flammang 
Mary Gerum 
Marvelene 
   Sosinsky 
Betty Hudson 
Mary Stelzer 
Joan Crowell 
Mary Sue 
   Novotny 
Shawna Geiger 
Joan Cook 
Al Felz 
Larry Andrew 
Alex Schroeder 
Karson Bartz 
Julie Iwen 
Mary “Lee” 
   Hamlin 

Cliff & Jean 
   Eggett 
Nathalie Obey 
Billy Frigo 
Suzanne Theis 
Howard Sipple 
Richard & Janet 
   Giers 
Karen Orthober 
Mady Hanse 
Joan 
   Kleinschmidt 
Robert Zipp 
Jan Hammell 
Diane Barr 
Patricia Bulauski 
Therese 
   DuPlayee 

Therese Quirion 
Maribeth Burke 
Janet Pierdzioch 
Gloria Biesik 
Hannah Bell 
Ron Groshek 
Lisa Wildey 
Millie Lyngdal 
Bernie Lyngdal 
Annette Kowerski 
Rich O’Dell 
Joe Sherman 
Lois Bartz 
Jeanne Daurer 
Tom Seavey 
Emma Schiltz 
Karen Monti 
Grace Towle 

Tom Wenninger 
Robert “Roo” 
   Rundle 
Patrick Wolfe 
Deonn Graeber 
Jim Brimacombe 
Dave Bablick 
Chuck Grigg 
Mary Zahringer 
Donna Olson 
Tracy Bartz 
Deb Russell 
Robert Eisenman 
Betty Hanson 
Jane Lamer

Pray for the Sick 

All the sick in the hospitals and all the residents in our Nursing Homes. To keep our list current, 
all names are removed on a monthly basis. If our parish’s thoughts and prayers are still needed 
for you and yours, you must contact us to ensure that your loved ones are on the prayer list. 

mailto:Pattibaacke@yahoo.com
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From our Priest 
Dear Brothers and Sisters: 
 

We are on the twenty eighth ordinary Sunday of year C. The first 
reading describes the miraculous healing of Naaman from his 
leprosy, by obediently following prophet Elisha’s instruction. His 
response to his healing was threefold. First, returning to thank 
Elisha, second, recognizing the power of God, third, recognizing 
that the land he stood on was holy ground. How many times have 
we received God’s healing touch in our lives? Did we realize and 
recognize the power of God in those moments and remain 
grateful? 
 

The second reading tells us that the foundation of our hope as 
Christians is the death and resurrection of Jesus Christ. This 
reveals to us the redemptive suffering which we endure, by which 
we will rise from the dead and live eternally rejoicing in God’s 

presence. However, our heavenly reward is not 
guaranteed simply by being baptized, we need to 
continue to persevere in our faith. Does our faith 
turn our attention to the needs of others rather than 
focusing on our own hardships? 
 

The Gospel passage tells us about the healing of the 
ten lepers by Jesus. The Lord offers them a simple 
command which they obey and they are healed before they 
complete the entire command. It is their faith in the Lord’s words 
which healed them. One of the healed ten lepers, who was a 
Samaritan, returned to Jesus to thank him, loudly glorifying God 
along the way. Are we not receiving God’s abundant mercy, gifts 
and healing in our lives? Do we try to return to Him to express our 
gratitude? Do we consider going to Sunday Mass as an obligation 
or do we go with love and gratitude to God for His blessings? 
 

   Fr. Aloysius Royan Anthony 

Sunday 10/12 7:25AM 
8:00AM 

 
8:55AM 
9:30AM 

Rosary @ St. Augustine 
Mass @ St. Augustine: For the Healing of Sarah Ruffi by 
Ted & Cooky Rudolph 
Rosary @ St. Mary 

Anointing of the Sick following Mass 

Monday 10/13  
10:00AM 

4:00PM 
6:00PM 

NO MASS 
Dick Huseby’s Book “Being” Discussion Group in CCC 
Low Impact Strengthening & Balancing Exercise Class in CCC 
Advent Concert Rehearsal 

Tuesday 10/14 8:00AM 
8:30AM 

4-7PM 
5-6:00PM 

Rosary @ St. Augustine 
Scripture & Communion Service @ St. Augustine 
Thrift Cellar 
Open Arms Community Meal 

Wednesday 10/15 8:15AM 
8:45AM 

9AM-3PM 
3:30PM 
4:30PM 
6:00PM 

Rosary @ St. Mary 
Mass @ St. Mary: For the Roppuld Family by Mark 
Thrift Cellar 
Religious Ed Classes (K-8th Grade) 
Youth Choir 
High School Youth Group 

Thursday 10/16 9:15AM 
1:00PM 
6:00PM 

Mass @ Milestone: Pat Alberg by Judie Rundle 
Prayer Shawl in the Conference Room 
St. Mary Parish Council Meeting 

Friday 10/17 8:00AM 
8:45AM 

9AM-3PM 
10:00AM 

 
10:30AM 

Rosary @ St. Mary 
Adoration with Benediction @ St. Mary 
Thrift Cellar 
Grandparents’ Day Mass @ St. Mary: Carol Jarvensivu by Joe & 
Mary Zahringer 
Rosary @ Milestone Living Center 

Saturday 10/18 
9:00AM 

10:00AM 
4:00PM 
6:00PM 

First Reconciliation Retreat 
Adoration & Reconciliation @ St. Mary 
33 Days to Eucharist Glory in the CCC following Adoration 

Mass @ St. Mary: Jay Van Ryen by Laura Reiter 
Blood Pressures after Mass 

Sunday 10/19 7:25AM 
8:00AM 
8:55AM 
9:30AM 

Rosary @ St. Augustine 
Mass @ St. Augustine: For the People of the Parishes 
Rosary @ St. Mary 
Family Mass @ St. Mary: Bob Skubal by Ed & Jill Skubal 
High School Confirmation Class in the CCC following Mass 
Free Brunch in the CCC following Mass 
Anointing of the Sick following Mass 
Blood Pressures after Mass 

OUR FAITH COMMUNITY 

And one of them, realizing he had been 
healed, returned, glorifying God in a loud 
voice; and he fell at the feet of Jesus and 

thanked him. He was a Samaritan. Jesus said 
in reply, “Ten were cleansed, were they not? 
Where are the other nine? Has none but this 
foreigner returned to give thanks to God?” 

 - Lk 17:15-18 

Mass Intentions & The Week Ahead 

St. Joseph the Worker Committee 
will be working Tuesday, October 14 from 
9:00AM-11:30AM. Your help is always 
appreciated whether you can work all or 
part of this time. Thank You! 

Prayer Chain - Anyone with a personal 
prayer intention is invited to call Ruth at 
715-453-3397, and caring persons will 
pray on your behalf. Your request can be 
anonymous, or you may choose to 
include your name. Please respect the 
privacy of others, and do not share a 
prayer request on behalf of a third party. 

This week’s item is noodles & pasta. 
There are collection baskets in the 
entrance of St. Francis’, St. Mary’s & 
St. Augustine’s Church. 
Contact: Ricky (715-453-1386) 

Please note the special Mass time for 
Grandparents’ Day on Friday, 
October 17. Mass will be celebrated at 
10AM with the school children and 
their grandparents. Please plan on 
joining us. Everyone is welcome! 
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Weekly Readings and Observances 
Sunday, October 12 (28th Sunday in Ordinary Time): 2 Kgs 5:14-17/Ps 98:1, 2-3, 
3-4 (see 2b)/2 Tm 2:8-13/Lk 17:11-19 
Monday, October 13 (Columbus Day; Indigenous Peoples' Day): Rom 1:1-7/Ps 98:1, 
2-3ab, 3cd-4/Lk 11:29-32 
Tuesday, October 14 (St. Callistus I, Pope and Martyr): Rom 1:16-25/Ps 19:2-3, 4-5/Lk 11:37-41 
Wednesday, October 15 (St. Teresa of Jesus, Virgin and Doctor of the Church): Rom 2:1-11/ 
Ps 62:2-3, 6-7, 9/Lk 11:42-46 

Thursday, October 16 (St. Hedwig, Religious; St. Margaret Mary Alacoque, Virgin): Rom 3:21-30/ 
Ps 130:1b-2, 3-4, 5-6ab/Lk 11:47-54 
Friday, October 17 (St. Ignatius of Antioch, Bishop and Martyr): Rom 4:1-8/Ps 32:1b-2, 5, 11/ 
Lk 12:1-7 
Saturday, October 18 (St. Luke, Evangelist): 2 Tm 4:10-17b/Ps 145:10-11, 12-13, 17-18/Lk 10:1-9 
Sunday, October 19 (29th Sunday in Ordinary Time; World Mission Sunday): Ex 17:8-13/Ps 121:1-2, 
3-4, 5-6, 7-8 (see 2)/2 Tm 3:14—4:2/Lk 18:1-8 

THIS WEEK  

Liturgy & Music Notes from Jan 
Youth Choir will practice this 
Wednesday, October 15 and will sing the 
9:30AM Family Mass next Sunday, 
October 19. 
 

The Parish Choir will sing again on 
Sunday, October 26 at 9:30AM. New 
members are welcome! 
 

Advent Concert Choir will rehearse on 
Monday, October 13. 
 

Dick Huseby’s monthly Small Group/
Storytelling gathering in the CCC will 
take place this Monday, October 13 at 
10AM. All are welcome! 
 

Deacon Dave Bablick has offered to 
train any adults who would like to 
become altar servers. Please contact the 
parish office to leave your name and 
phone number, and you will be 
contacted regarding training. Please 
consider this ministry and remember 
that scheduling can be flexible, 
depending upon your preference for 
Mass times and frequency. Thank You! 
 

The church safety meeting that took 
place last Sunday with the ushers, 
cantors and other interested persons 
was very informative and beneficial for 
our awareness of any potential crisis 
that could happen during Mass. The staff 
is discussing the information and will 
share more with everyone in the coming 
bulletins, but for today we would like to 
express our sincere thanks to the law 
enforcement personnel who conducted 
the meeting; Andy VanderWyst, Tom 
Tollefson and Jevin Budzynski. All three 
of these men and their families are part 
of our parish community and obviously 
care deeply about our wellbeing. They 
tell us that thanks are unnecessary 
because “they’re doing their job”, but 
nevertheless, we thank them! 

Youth & Religious Ed News 
All the students, K-8th grade, participated in a tour of 
St. Mary’s Church. This tour was put together for the 
Parish Festival in July and highlights the history and 
symbolism of St. Mary’s Church. We all learned 

something new about our beautiful church! 
 

October’s service project is “Make a Difference”. Children are asked to perform 
acts of kindness and service like raking a neighbor’s leaves, visiting someone 
who is homebound, donating food to the food pantry or wherever they see a 
need. 
 

The 2nd graders will have a First Reconciliation retreat and receive the 
sacrament of Reconciliation on Saturday, October 18. Please keep these 
students in your prayers! 

World Mission Sunday - Next weekend, October 18 & 19, we will celebrate World Mission Sunday. Pope Leo XIV invites 
the entire Church to support mission dioceses in Africa, Asia, the Pacific Islands, and parts of Latin America and Europe, 
where priests, religious and lay leaders serve the world’s most vulnerable communities. Please keep the Pope’s missions in 
your prayers and be generous in next week’s collection for the Society for the Propagation of the Faith. Please see the 
bulletin insert in this weekend’s bulletin for more information. 
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PARISH HAPPENINGS  

From the Parish Nurse 
“I’m afraid of falling, how can I improve my balance”? Balance is the key to preventing falls, and it naturally deteriorates 
as we get older. The good news is that it is never too late to gain it back. Several effective exercises can promote better 
balance. The simplest is standing on one leg, counting 5 seconds to begin, increasing the count as your balance 
improves. Repeat with the other leg. The practices of Yoga, tai chi, Pilates and weight training work on balance and improve strength. 
Strong muscles help to steady and support us. 
 

Maintaining good balance is important for preventing falls and injuries. Join the Aging and Disability Resource Center and Merrill Bone 
and Joint on November 12 from 10-11:30AM at the Lincoln County Service Center. Physical Therapist, Cindy Koehler, will share various 
exercises to practice. Pre-register by calling the ADRC at 888-486-9545. Space is limited and the cost is FREE. 
 

Also available is St. Mary’s Strengthening and Balancing gathering each Monday from 4-5PM in the Corpus Christi Center. No cost, 
registration not necessary, and no special equipment. 
 

Or get a prescription from your healthcare provider for physical therapy. 
 

We all want to be at ease getting around. If you commit to working on your balance and strength, keeping your home safe, paying 
attention to how you are walking, and getting annual exams you may be able to put that ‘fear of falling’ behind you. You may even 
enjoy the Fall (the season) colors. 
 

God bless! ~ Ann Jelinek RN, PN 
 

REMINDER: Blood pressure screenings are next weekend (October 18 & 19). 

Fall Rummage Sale 
Our annual Fall Rummage Sale is scheduled for Saturday, October 25. Time to clean out 
your closets, drawers, attics, and garages! Items can be dropped off at the CCC on 
Friday, October 24 between 7AM-5PM. All proceeds from the sale benefit St. Mary’s 

School! Call the school office for more information (453-3542). 
 

Thank You 
Thank you to our Home and School Committee for all their hard work fundraising for our school. Our students will be going on several 
educational field trips funded by them. On Tuesday, September 30 the grades Preschool-2nd grade went to Grampa’s Farm in Merrill. 
They learned about life and farming back in the olden days. Grades 3rd-6th will attend Helene’s Apple Orchard on Friday, October 10 to 
learn about pollination and bees. We also have a field trip to the Wausau Community Theater and Grand Theater later this year. 
 

Also, thank you to our Thrift Cellar workers/helpers for all their hard work and dedication to support our school. They helped our school 
purchase educational items for students and our 6th grade. God bless you all! 
 

Grandparents’ Day 
On Friday, October 17 we will celebrate Grandparents’ Day. Our students’ grandparents will join them for time in their classroom, Mass 
at 10AM and lunch together. It’s always a special time for all. 
 

Help Needed! 
We are looking for individuals who would like to create and donate holiday themed porch pots, wreaths, kissing balls, etc. The items 
will then be sold at the St. Mary's Holiday Craft Fair (Nov. 22), with all proceeds from the sales going back to the school. Please feel free 
to donate one or many. Please let the school know if you are planning to donate. Thank you for your time and support of our school!  
 

Walk for Virtues 
Walk for Virtues was a wonderful success! 
The weather was beautiful and we tried 
something new this year, a Fall Scavenger 
Hunt. It was so much fun to see the parents/
grandparents helping their children walk all 
around looking for clues on the scavenger 
hunt and then having lunch together. 
Couldn’t ask for anything better! God is good! 

Fall Cleaning? 
The St. Mary’s School 
Fall Rummage Sale will 

be on Saturday, October 25 from 7AM-3PM. 
Donations can be dropped off on Friday, October 24 
from 7AM-5PM. Reminder: No large furniture, 
exercise equipment, or items that use electricity to 
function PLEASE!! Questions? Call Julia Pankow at 
715-453-2878. All donations are greatly appreciated. 

33 Days to Eucharistic Glory 
The first gathering will be take place on Saturday, October 18 
from 10-11AM and will continue every Saturday morning until 
November 22, with consecration on Sunday, November 23. The 
gatherings will take place in the church following Adoration. All 
participants are invited and encouraged to also attend Adoration 
which will take place from 9-10AM. There is still time to register 
by contacting the parish office at 715-453-2878. Even if you 

cannot attend each of the sessions, please plan to join us when you can! 
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PARISH HAPPENINGS  
St. Mary & St. Augustine Liturgical Ministries 
6:00PM @ St. Mary, Saturday, October 18, 2025 
Readers  Tom Oscar & Ann Jelinek 
Altar Servers  Volunteers Needed 
Musician  Kay Nyberg 
Cantor   Michele Wingate 
Communion Ministers Darrell Pierson, Karen Sprister, 
   Kathy Paulson & Kathy Ramassini 
 

8:00AM @ St. Augustine, Sunday, October 19, 2025 
Reader   Pat Haskin 
Greeters  Lawrence Schoone & Jo Lemmens 
Communion Ministers Pat Haskin & Jo Lemmens 
Money Counters  Nancy Swan & Sarah Taves 
 

9:30AM @ St. Mary, Sunday, October 19, 2025 
Readers  Students 
Altar Severs  Students 
Musician  Mary Ramsey 
Cantor   Sandy Bishop 
Choir   Youth Choir 
Communion Ministers Juanita Skubal, Jayne Boebel, 
   Brad & Mary Burke 

Our Gifts to Our Lord 
For the weekend of September 21, 2025 

St. Mary’s Collections:  

Adult Envelopes $4,584.00 

Loose Collection $743.00 

Online Giving $239.66 

Capital Expense/Heat $483.00 

School Collection $110.00 

Maintenance Fund $5.00 

Total $6,164.66 

St. Francis’ Collections:  

Adult Envelopes $280.00 

Loose Collection $87.00 

Total $367.00 

St. Augustine’s Collections:   

Adult Envelopes $1,595.00 

Loose Collection $315.00 

Special Projects Fund $1,000.00 

Backpack Program $170.00 

Religious Ed $25.00 

School Collection $20.00 

Total $3,125.00 

Advertiser of the Week 

St. Augustine Announcements 
St. Augustine Parish Breakfast - Lots of thanks to all who helped with setup, 
serving and cleanup for our breakfast last Sunday. It was great to have some 
additional helpers with cleanup. Also, thanks to all participants and for monetary 
donations to cover grocery expenses and other parish needs. Our next breakfast will 
be on Sunday, November 2. 
 

Hospital Closet - We have a hospital closet to loan out hospital supplies such as 
walkers, a lift chair, crutches, knee scooter, commodes, and the like. Contact the 
parish office at 715-453-2561 and leave a message if you have a need. 
 

Parish Support - If you know anyone in St Augustine parish who has celebrated a 
birthday or anniversary, suffered loss, or needs the comfort of prayers, please 
contact Kathy Havey (text: 414-243-0860 or email: sistersky60@gmail.com) so she 
can acknowledge on behalf of St. Augustine parish with a card & supportive words. 

OCIA - Order of Christian Initiation of Adults 
(formerly known as RCIA - Rite changed to Order) 
Have you ever thought about becoming Catholic? Were you baptized as a child but 
did not celebrate the Sacraments of Confirmation or Holy Eucharist? OCIA offers 
adults an opportunity to come together in a small group to learn more about the 
Catholic faith. Sessions focus on the teachings and practices of the Catholic Church 
and prepare individuals to receive the Sacraments of Baptism, Holy Eucharist 
and/or Confirmation. 
 

OCIA classes, for anyone in our community, will be held at St. Mary’s CCC starting 
the first week of Advent (day and time of weekly sessions to be determined by 
participants). Classes will begin the first week of December 2025. After a break for 
Christmas, classes will continue weekly from January through reception of the 
sacraments at the Easter Vigil Mass on Saturday, April 4, 2026. Periodic meetings 
will continue until the end of the Easter Season on Pentecost, May 24, 2026. 
 

If you or someone you know is interested in the OCIA program or would like 
additional information, please contact Deacon Dave Bablick at 715-966-3092 or 
Kathy Ramassini at 715-966-5220. 

For the past two years, St. Mary’s has received donations that 
were used to order FORMED, the Catholic video streaming 
service.  Since then, 61 users have signed up with FORMED. 

Over the last year, users have enjoyed 407 unique videos and pieces of content, 
totaling 5,085 minutes of use. 
 

We are asking for donations today to support FORMED for our parish cluster 
($2,300). If you are one of the people who have used and loved the Catholic 
content found on FORMED, please consider a contribution. Donations can be 
made at the parish office or dropped in the Sunday collection in an envelope 
marked “FORMED”. 
 

If you have not yet experienced the wonderful Catholic content on FORMED, it is 
easy to register. 
1) Go to formed.org/signup 
2) Select our parish cluster, using “54487” 
3) Register with your name and email address 
4) Check that email account for a link to begin using FORMED 

IMPORTANT NOTICE for 
Calvary Cemetery: 
All seasonal grave 
decorations must be 

removed from Calvary Cemetery by October 15 
for clean-up of the cemetery. Those not 
removed will be removed by grounds 
maintenance and disposed of. Questions? 
Contact Cemetery Sexton, Matt Wohlt, at 
715-453-7030. Thank You! 

IMPORTANT NOTICE for St. Francis 
of Assisi’s Cemetery: Fall cleanup. 
All seasonal grave decorations (real 
and artificial) must be removed 
from the cemetery by October 30. 

Those not removed will be removed by grounds 
maintenance and disposed of. Thank You! 

 

Scan the QR 
code to visit 
our secure 
online giving 
page to set 
up a 
donation for 
church or 
school. 
Thank You! 

“An old Irish proverb says, ‘It is in the 
shelter of each other that the people 
live.’ Indeed, we are created to depend 
upon one another and walk together in 

suffering. But when family members or friends approach life’s 
end, we may not know how best to ‘shelter’ them. Here are 
some concrete ways we can compassionately care for them: 
usccb.org/end-of-life-care.” USCCB Secretariat of Pro-Life 
Activities Caring for Loved Ones at Life’s End 


